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)
)
) ORDER
)
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: APPLICATION APPROVED

On March 13, 2008, Portland General Electric Company (PGE), filed an
application, with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission), requesting the
Commission waive the filing requirements under OAR 860-038-0200(5) that requires a
report of unbundled costs to be filed with the annual results of operations report.

Division 038 of the Commission’s rules was adopted in response to the
passage of Senate Bill 1149 that, in part, directed the Commission to restructure the
provision of electricity service to allow certain customers to purchase electricity in the
wholesale market. The purpose of OAR 860-038-0200(5) was to enable regulatory
oversight of the allocation of restructuring costs between classes of customers to avoid
cross-subsidization.

To a large extent the ratemaking and regulatory expectations that existed
when the Division 038 rules were adopted no longer exist. A full description of the filing
and its procedural history and Staff’s recommendation are contained in the Staff Report,
attached as Appendix A and incorporated by reference.

At its Public Meeting on April 8, 2008, the Commission adopted Staff’s
recommendation, and approved PGE’s application to waive the requirements of
OAR 860-038-0200(5) that requires a report of unbundled costs to be filed with the
annual results of operations report.








